

**Hurst Community Association.  
Exec Meeting 6<sup>th</sup> August 2012.**

*Congratulations were offered to Steven and Linda on the arrival of Mia born  
31<sup>st</sup> August weighing in at 8lb.2oz.*

**1. Present.**

D Barr. A Fish. S Holloway. A Cockerane S Kingsley L Kingsley. B Scanlon.  
Mia Kingsley. Wendy McGuire. John Horton.

**2 Apologies for absence.**

Bill Faifoul. Lindsey Kingsley. Kishor Thaker. Stuart Harris Heffer.  
Richard Ambler.

**3 Minutes of the last meeting.**

Accepted.

**4 Matters arising from the minutes.**

None.

**5 Chairman's report.**

a In order to prevent unauthorised parking we are to install a post which will be locked when the centre is not in use. This will be fitted when all key holder have been issued with a key.

b. YOU CHOOSE grants are to be in by Friday. We are applying for funding for Pantomime, Lights £2500. Hurst Circle of Friends rent £1510. HCC IT £1003.20.

c. Tameside propose to close Hurst library. There is to be a demo this Friday.

**6. Secretaries report.**

a Cardiac Rehab are to terminate their Monday class due to funding costs and move the session to Coply Sports Centre.

b. When we install the post we need to put a notice showing that the centre car park is private.

c. Callum Marks has booked a show in November. DB will invite him to the next meeting to discuss.

**7. Treasurers report.**

No 1 Account 20034.20

No 2 Account 16500.00

Income & Expenditure for July 2012

Income 2460

Expenditure

Insurance 212

Maintenance 70

Cleaning 288

Cleaning materials 48

Water & Sewerage 44

Carpark 5400 8062

Net Dificit -5602

Note

The Carpark cheque has not been presented at the bank yet.

### **8 Sections and Groups.**

SSP *Panto is cast and preparations are going well.*

Stage *No issues.*

Bar. *Alan confirmed that he will do the bar on 19<sup>th</sup> August*

Lighting and Sound. *We will be applying for a grant for lighting.*

Development Committee. *It is proposed to hold an Halloween party.*

Wardrobe. *No issues.*

Scouts. *The scouts are to hold a fun day on 22/9. The centre has no bookings.*

U Theatre. *Not present*

St Johns *Not present.*

**9 Safety.** No items submitted.

### **10 Any other business.**

a. Brian said we should have PPC/PRS The alternatives are 1% on income. 1% of ticket sales. Pay in ticket sales.

a. Lindsey Kingsley asked if it was possible for the centre to purchase a printer as all the scrip's for this years pantomime need to be printed out. Donald Barr said that this would be a handy facility for the centre to have as he often needs to copy agreements for private functions. It was agreed that we could go ahead and purchase a Kodak printer.

There being no further business the chairman thanked all present and closed the meeting at 8.0.

**Nest meeting Monday 3<sup>rd</sup> September.**